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Notice 
During the month of October we will elect new  
officers.  The first meeting on the 10th of October 
you will have a chance to make nominations for  
officers from the floor.  At the second meeting at the 
end of October elections will take place.  More  
information is contained in this newsletter.  Please 
plan to attend these two important meetings. 

President’s Message 
Hi All, 
 I can't believe it's fall  
already.  I hope you all had 
some fun this summer,  
considering all that was  
going on.  Nominations and 
voting are getting very close. 
The slate looks good. 
 I guess the big one 
(Boise show) is next on the 
schedule and I want to wish 
everybody attending, "Best 
of Luck".  I'll see you at club  
meeting. 
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Editor: 
Tricia Harris 
2082 Mountain Vista 
Provo, Utah 84606 
lacewoodshel-
ties@comcast.net 
 
 
Submission 
Deadline is the 
20th of each month. 
 
Club Meetings are the 
3rd Wednesday 
of  each Month. 

Cheryl Albrecht 
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Notice 
 
Any club member who has or will be 
having puppies for sale now or in 
the near future let Pam Parry our 
club Breeder Referral know.  Pam 
has several interested people look-
ing for good Shelties who come from 
good breeder homes.  Please let 
Pam know what requirements and 
conditions you have when selling 
your puppies.  Pam's home phone 
number is 801-255-2584 and  
e-mail dparry6@aol.com.   
Thanks for all your support. 

2006 Slate of Officers: 
President: Tricia Harris 
Vice President: Doug Sorensen 
Recording Secretary: Virginia Clark 
Corresponding Secretary: Tomi Hamblin 
Treasurer: Cheri Hyde 
Board 
 Jim Melton 
 Julene Mathews 
 Doug Parry 
Past President: Cheryl Albrecht 
 
Nominations will be taken from the floor at our 
meeting October 11, 2005.  Voting will take place at a 
meeting on October 26th.   

All who have completed goals & have earned 
awards  (in this year of 2005) that need to be 
recognized by our Club, please contact  
Caroline Lindeman  with the name of your 
dog, award won, ect. so that she can have 
her husband Clyde make up the little plaques 
that go on the wood shelties you have.  She 
will need this info. by the end of November. 

Caroline Lindeman 
801-985-3244 

daydreams@rubberstampfactory.com 
3942W 5625 so. 
Roy, UT  84067 

Announcements 
A U G U S T  2 0 0 5  
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Fundraiser Success 
By Julene Mathews 

 
 I would like to thank people for their phenomenal participation in a small fundraiser inspired by the re-
cent tragic events surrounding the Hurricane in Louisiana.   
 We have been made aware of the terrible circumstance of everyone who lived in the path of that Hurri-
cane and as difficult as it has been to be an observer of the relief efforts aimed toward that region of the 
United States, we have also become keenly aware of the plight of the pets who were forcibly abandoned in an 
effort to evacuate people.   
 We have been made aware of efforts of many rescues who have been been struggling to provide 
shelter and safety to so many animals and pets left to fend for themselves.  More close to home, our own 
Best Friends Animal Sanctuary  here in Utah was one of the first allowed back into that devastated area to 
help retrieve abandoned pets.  They have gone to heroic ends to help as many pets as possible.   
We have felt so helpless to assist other than contribution to both Red Cross to help people and now we know 
that there are several reputable organizations we can contribute to in order to help those pets left.  In that ef-
fort, I felt there was little money I personally could contribute but I could organize something that could possi-
bly help raise funds to send to the Hurricane Relief Fund of BFAS.   
 Consequently we (Sheltie Rescue of Utah) in coordination with Alta Groomery and with the assistance 
of many wonderful members of the Utah Shetland Sheepdog Association held a Marathon Tub Scrub and 
Brush day at the Groomery on Saturday Sept 10th.  We are proud to have collected $502.00 toward the Hurri-
cane Relief Fund.  No money was retained for expenses and all money collected was sent to the fund.   
Special thanks go to Dr. Whitely of Alta Veterinary Clinic who was willing to donate a business day for this 
effort at the Groomery.  Thanks are also extended to Barbara Edelberg who was there first thing in the am 
despite the hardships it might have presented, and Barbara Soderberg, Shirley McLaughlan, Cindy Wilkinson 
and her special Dad who came also to help!  What a sweetheart he is and such a trooper!  My sisters boy's 
provided the roadside distractions we'll call it.  We also would like to thank Domino's Pizza who donated pizza 
for everyone who volunteered that day!  Without everyone's help, it would not have been the success it was!  I 
felt the day was a great success and I surely felt gratified to have my friends company all to myself for the 
day!!  Thanks also to all of those who contributed in so many way's!    

Cindy Wilkinson’s Dog “Glory” getting 
beautiful.  Julene is such a good 

groomer. 
Julene with Barbara Soderborg’s dog 

“Tazz” 

 
 

Julene’s nephews  
waiting for their bath and 

brush!! 

Thanks to those that helped!!!! 

Photos courtesy of Barbara Soderborg 
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FYI 

Articles submitted by Caren Ciampini 



HURRICANE KATRINA ANIMAL RELIEF CHALLENGE 

Hi all USSA Club members, 
 At the USSA Board meeting held on Sept. 6th we discussed how we as a club could best support the 
animal relief efforts in support of Hurricane Katrina animal survivors.  The efforts below are as a result of that 
meeting & we need your help. 

  The Best Friends Animal Sanctuary has had a team of volunteers at New Orleans helping with this 
effort since two days after the Hurricane hit.  We feel this would be a great place to send our monetary & 
other support to, since they were one of the first there & because they are a Utah animal sanctuary.  At least 
100 animals will be coming to the Sanctuary & some are there already. 

1.  We are challenging all USSA Club members to send a check or money order directly to them at: 
 Best Friends Animal Sanctuary  

    5001 Angel Canyon Road 
   Kanab, UT 84741-5000 
Please indicate in the memo area of your check or on a note included:  “For Hurricane Katrina animal 

relief Efforts”, & that you are a Utah Shetland Sheepdog Association member. 
Please send me an email indicating how much $$ you have donated to this effort & I will keep a tally 

of contributions from the Club.  The USSA will match Club members contributions up to a $200 limit.  This 
amount will be approved at our Club meeting on October 11 & a check for $200 sent immediately to Best 
Friends Animal Sanctuary provided our members meet the challenge & send in a total of $200 or more. 

Best Friends Animal Sanctuary & the animals in need thank you in advance for all for your kind & selfless 
support! 

Doug Parry, Chair for Financial Support 
For Hurricane Katrina Animal Aid 
Dparry6@aol.com   801-255-2584 
2.  Cheryl Sorensen graciously volunteered to be the chairperson for the collection of all ITEMS CON-

TRIBUTED FOR THIS EFFORT.  Please bring any & all items you can spare to the Club meeting on October 
11 & she will see that all items are delivered or sent to Best Friends in Kanab. Any item(s) related to animal 
care will be greatly appreciated, or go to www.bestfriends.org & under Hurricane Katrina you will find a large 
list of items they need. 

 Cheryl Sorensen, Chair for Items 
 FOR H U RRICA NE  KATRIN A ANI MA L A ID  

 sequoya@etv.net  435-384-2665 
3.  Alta Groomery & Veterinary Clinic & Sheltie Rescue of Utah are sponsoring a BATH & BRUSH in support 
of Hurricane Katrina Pet Relief.  All proceeds go to Best Friends Animal Sanctuary.  Julene Mathews is most 
generously providing this effort, & she would love your help.  Please contact her at 801-566-1235 & offer to 
help.  Got an hour to bathe a dog or two?  Call her, please, & spread the word about the Bath & Brush!  
Every little bit helps… 
The Bath and Brush was held on Saturday Sept. 17 from 8 am to 5 pm, at: 

Alta Groomery and Veterinary Clinic 
8048 South 700 East, Sandy, UT 

   BATH AND BRUSH 
   Small dog $10 
   Med dog $20 
   Large dog $25 
   X Large dog $35 

 
Julene Mathews, Chair for Bath & Brush for Pet Relief 
saltaireshelties@msn.com   801-566-4037 or 801-566-1235 
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Congratulations!! Laurie & Dale Kendrick 

 

 
 

 

 

Lindsay entered her first Jr. 
Showmanship events on  
September 10th and 11th in 
Farmington with her dog 
"Koda" (Lakepoint Star Chaser). 
The first day she was very  
nervous and took 4th but on the 
11th she had more confidence 
and wasn't so scared and she 
took first in Novice Jr!!! 
 

Way to go Lindsay!!! 

 
 
Dusty and Dale earned 
their First and Second 
legs in Novice Jumps 
with Weaves at the Trial 
in Farmington on Sept 
10 and 11.  Hoping to 
get his third and final 
leg in Boise in October. 
 
Good Job Dale and Dusty! 
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Christina Hacking Rainier Shelties 
Available: 
I have a bi-black five month old 
male puppy available 
to a companion home.  He is 
small with an expected 
adult height of around 14 
inches. Shows promise to make 
an excellent agility prospect. He 
is very sweet and playful and 
using the doggie door. He is 
crate and 
leash trained, up to date on 
shots and ready to join his new family! Very good with children. 

 
He is sired by Mainland Just Do It ( CH Dury Voe Wintergreen son) ex. Carmylie Rainier Prelude To 
Time. 
Sire is OFA good, eyes normal and vWD clear. Dam is OFA excellent, eyes normal and vWD clear. He 
is available on a neuter agreement for $500 with a three-year 
genetic guarantee. 

This tri boy is now five 
months old, and he is 
available to a show 
home for $1200 with 
two retained stud 
rights or $800 on a co-
ownership with return 
to Rainier Shelties to 
stand at stud for at 
least four months.  His 
pedigree is line-bred 
on several nice  
Dundee dogs.  His sire 
is a CH Dury Voe  
Wintergreen son, and 
his dam is a AUST/
CAN CH Grandgables Zulu Warrior daughter.  
 
He has almost all his adult teeth (just two left to come in).  He has a correct bite.  He has a nice       
balanced body with lovely topline.  Nice angulations.  Nice length and arch of neck.  He has a nice 
long tail.  Very pretty head piece with lovely expression.  I am growing out two other boys from this 
litter, so he is available a serious home that will show him to his AKC championship. 
 
He is safe on size, and he has a very outgoing temperament.  He would also do very well in agility, so 
a conformation home that does performance also would be great. 
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Christina Hacking For Lease 

Rainier Shelties Cont. 
 
 
 
I have a three year 
old sable bitch avail-
able to lease to the 
right show home for 
one litter.  She is OFA 
excellent, vWD clear 
by parentage, and 
eyes checked.  
She has had two  
previous litters with 
two daughters in 
show homes.  She also has some offspring in per-
formance homes.   
 
I will consider trading for showing, money for the 
lease, or a puppy back.  She is due to come into 
season sometime in October or November. 
 
She is sired by AM/CAN/BDA CH Carmylie Tidal 
Wave ex. Carmylie Chasing Rainbows.  She is in-
bred on AM/CAN CH CARMYLIE THE MERRY 
CHASE UD CAN CDX ROMC and CH LORIEN'S 
GALADRIAL. 
Delivery to the SLC area available 10/12, 10/19, 
10/20, 11/8, or 11/9. 

 
For information on any of these dogs please contact: 
Contact Christina Hacking 
Rainier Shelties since 1998 
Saint George, UT 
435-652-4109 
435-590-2382 
http://www.geocities.com/hack2939/ 
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Royal Hill Shelties 
Linda & Mike Cornella 

 
 

Introducing: 
Royal Hill Ribbons In The Sky “Samantha” 

 
We are so excited about this beautiful baby!!!   
Breeders are Mike and Linda Cornella 
Watch for her soon at a show near you!! 
She is by : 
Ch. Willow Cove’s Bluesman X Ch. Royal Hill’s Gabriella 



   
Club Meetings In October 

1.  A regular Club meeting will be held on October 10, 2005 at 7 pm at the Davis County South 
Branch Library at 725 South Main in Bountiful.  Agenda will include nominations from the 
floor for the 2006 board of directors. 
 
2.  The Annual Regular club meeting will be held during the fourth week in October.  You will 
be advised of the day & location.  Annual reports will be given, elections will be held and 
membership applications will be voted on. 
 
NOTE:  The Bylaws Art III Sec 1 states that the meetings of the Club shall be held at least nine 
(9) times a year in the greater Salt Lake metropolitan area at such hour & place as may be des-
ignated by the Board of Directors.  

 The Library in Bountiful is approximately three miles north of the SLC Chamber of 
Commerce’s definition of metro area – North Salt Lake to the Point of the Mountain.  The 
Board feels that in spite of the three mile difference, the Library is a good location about mid-
point between the north and the south; it has a nice conference room with adequate room for 
the club; there is no requirement to have a meal at a restaurant; there is no cost; and it does not 
infringe on any place of business.   
The Board has voted on and it was agreed (one against) that this location will be suitable for 
the Club meeting. 
 Hope to see you there. 
 

P A G E  1 0  S H E L T I E  C O N N E C T I O N  

**Brags**    by Jane Guidinger 
 

Some news from the non-Shelties at Redcoat: 
Soraj Chances Are CD RN NAJ finished his NA at the Farm-
ington Trials and also won Best of Breed and a point. 
 

Redcoat Irish Regardless CD OA OAJ OJP RN 11.5 years old 
earned two Advanced Rally legs and two first place with 
99's. 



THE BABIES ARE HERE...  
 
Barbara's grandchildren decided they couldn't wait any 
longer!  The twins were born September 27th at 2:10 and 2:14 
p.m.  Ryan and Rachel the proud parents named their little girl 
Holland Ella Ray and their little boy Ethan Pieter Ray.  Holland 
wanted to be born very early in the pregnancy making Rachel 
have contractions and dilating at only 22 weeks into the preg-
nancy.  After three months of bed rest and frequent hospital stays 
Holland's water broke and there was no stopping her.  Holland 
weighed 5 lbs 2 oz and Ethan 
weighed 4 lbs 4 oz.  Holland 
is doing great but she forced 
her little brother Ethan to be 
born a little earlier than what 
he was ready for.  Both  
babies are doing great and 
mom, dad, and grandma  
Barbara couldn't be more 
proud. 

Little Ethan under an oxygen 
dome 

Little Holland 
 



Calendar of  Events 

 

October 10th — Club Meeting (Nominations) 

October 26th — Club Meeting (Elections) 

(exact date and time to be announced!!) 

November 16th — Club Meeting 

 

 

 
 
 


